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STANHOPE AMENITIES BLOCK AND ART  
SPACE ALMOST COMPLETE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following more than 10 years of negotiating with Vic Track and the Shire of Campaspe, together with 
many hours of planning, discussions and meetings between the local committee and the shire, the 
project has eventually reached its final stages with the structural completion of the new Toilet Facility 

and Art Space.  

The official opening of the project will be held on Saturday October 15th, which is the weekend of the        
Stanhope Primary School 100 year celebrations.  More details will be in the next “About Town”.   Although the 
building is completed, the toilet facility is unable to be used until the opening weekend, as the sewerage has 
not been connected by Goulburn Valley Water.  

The town should be very proud of what has been constructed.  A very modern and contemporary style       
building which should attract many visitors to our town.  With 2 very spacious unisex and disability compliant 
toilets, complete with hand basins, hand dryers and baby change tables as well as 2 spacious display areas 
for the public to promote local arts, crafts and local events, along with ample seating which will be            
complimented by the very attractive colourful landscaping to complete the project. 

To complete the Stanhope Hub, Stage 3 project, there will be an upgrade of Birdwood Avenue as well. New 
tables and chairs will be installed, as well as new larger modern style rubbish bins and bike racks.  Following 
the removal of the ugly garden beds in Watson lane, they will be replaced by concrete paving and a backing 
wall to block off each end of the lanes.  There are plans to paint and brighten up the 3 planter boxes and 
have them replanted with colourful flowers to brighten up the main street. 

There has been many reports of disappointment of what the council has deleted from the original concept the 
Stanhope community had for the new amenities block.   

However, there needs to be a focus on the positives for the town as a whole. This project can only improve 
the towns image. 
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Project 
Stanhope Business Centre 

25 Birdwood Avenue  
Stanhope  Vic.   3623  

Business Centre Hours  
Monday — Friday  

11.00am — 3.00pm 
Phone:  (03)  5857 2866   
Fax:       (03)  5857 2735 

Email: 
info@stanhopevictoria.com 

www.stanhope.org.au 

Articles for the newsletter  
must be submitted by the  
LAST day of each month 

 Dates to Remember 

REMINDER 
Tuesday 6th September 

McEwen CWA Meeting 2pm @ 
Stanhope Hall 

Thursday 8th September 
Farm Household Allowance    

Meeting 9.30am-3.30pm  Kyabram 
Learning Centre 

Lions Club Dinner  
6.30-7pm start 

Sunday 11th September 
Monster Garage Sale 

Monday 12th September 
Bowls Club Meeting 

Senior Citizens Executive. 
 Meeting 1.15pm 

Friday 16th September 
School Term 3 Ends 

Monday 19th September 
Urban Fire Brigade Meeting 
Tuesday 20th September 

Women’s Exercise Group 10am-
11am Senior Citizen’s Clubrooms 

Gargarro Botanic gardens  
Project 11.00am cnr Winter & 

Curr Rds Girgarre  
(Plant a Tree) 

Thursday 22nd September 
Lions Club Dinner 6.30pm-7 Start 

Monday 26th September 
Urban Fire Brigade Training 

Wednesday 28th September 
Stanhope & District Men’s Shed 
Inc AGM 7pm @ Men’s Shed 

Tivey Grove  
CFA Ladies Aux. Meeting 

Friday 30th September 
AFL Grand Final Eve Holiday 

Sunday 2nd October 
Daylight Savings Starts 

 (+1 hour) 
Monday 3rd October 
School Term 4 Begins 
Tuesday 4th October 

McEwen CWA Meeting 7.30pm  
@ Stanhope Hall 

 

Post Office  - Early Closure 
The Post Office will close at the earlier time of  

4.00pm on Friday 16th September. 

Fonterra Update 
Construction of Stanhope’s new state-of-the-art cheese plant, is well   
underway. The A$120 million investment has seen 15-metre concrete 
panels installed to form the walls of the new plant, with the roof and 
stainless steel equipment soon to follow. 
 
Delivery of the cheese vats took place in late August. Each vat has a   
capacity of 30,000 litres and is used to manufacture and cut the cheese 
curd. This will ultimately help to produce 45,000 tonnes of cheese each 
year, destined for the Australian domestic and export markets. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In other news, we welcome Monash University    
student, Bradley Serry back to Fonterra.  Locals 
will remember Bradley as one of three students 
who met with the Stanhope community in       
December 2015 when the students were      
working on a concept for a large mural to be 
installed on the wall of the new cheese facility. 
 
Bradley will be assisting Fonterra to deliver this 
project and is likely to reach out once again to 
local residents and businesses. 
 

Stanhope Amenities Block & Art Space 
“Name the Project” 

There have been several suggestions for the name for this project.  If you have any 
more suggestions, please send them to Lyn on 04275 72629.  Below is a list already 
received and we would appreciate the publics   input by voting for your favourite: 
 
 STANHOPE’S  LEGENDAIRY ONE STOP   COMFORT SPOT 
 THE EYE IN THE SKY – COMFORT & ART  STATION 
 OVER THE TOP ARTS CRAFT AND TOILET STOP 
 STANHOPE FLYING SAUCER TOILET AND ART CENTRE 
 THE BIG CHEESE 
 STANHOPE RELAXSTATION 

Men’s Shed 
Check out the men's shed Horseshoe display in the  
window of  J’s Café and other items that are for sale. 

The cheese vats arrive on site.  

Keep this Date Free 
November 12th - Book Launch titled "Girgarre"  

12 noon Girgarre Memorial Hall 

mailto:info@stanhopevictoria.com
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Our Pool is safe..  
For now 

Firstly we would like to thank those who showed 
their support to “SAVE OUR POOL” by taking the 
time to sign the petition or complete a Submission 
form regarding the possible closure of our pool. 
These petitions and Submission forms were handed 
directly to Council along with a proposed Business 
Plan to keep our pool OPEN and run by the       
community. 
 
After many months of discussions our local      
Councillors met on the evening of Tuesday 16th   
August to hear the views of many concerned people 
in regards to keeping the Stanhope, Colbinabbin, 
Tongala and Lockington pools open.  
 
After much debate the council has voted to keep all 
4 pools OPEN for a maximum of 3 years,   subject 
to budget constraints and    providing we can come 
up with a “Community Place Based Plan” to keep 
our pools operating efficiently.  If the towns people 
do not come up with individual plans to suit the 
needs of their own pools during this period, then 
the pools WILL BE CLOSED. 
 
As we have previously produced a proposed       
Business Plan to the Shire, we as a group along with 
help and support from the Stanhope Community 
and Business’ are hoping that we can work together 
with the Shire to keep our pool open and have it      
operating more effectively. 
 
You can keep up to date with news regarding our 
pool through local newspapers or by  Liking our 
Facebook Page - “Stanhope Pool” or the “Save 
Campaspe Pools”  Facebook page.  Any ideas or 
issues concerning the pool can be raised with the 
head of the group Jason Keegan at Keegan        
Nurseries or on mobile 0417 213 482.         
 
Alternatively you can email the pool at                
stanhopecommunityaquaticcentre@outlook.com. 

Sarah in Charge at Kinder 
 
 
F o l l o w i n g  t h e             
retirement of Sharon 
Sheedy from the     
Stanhope Kinder to   
return to teaching at 
the Stanhope Primary 
School, well known   
local, Sarah West, has 
been appointed to take 
Sharon’s place as the          
Kindergarten Teacher 
in charge. 
 
Sarah, who commenced at the kinder a few weeks 
ago, recently graduated from Federation University 
with a Bachelor of Education (Early Childhood) She 
has had experience at Kinders in Merrigum, Undera 
and  Murchison. 

Sarah reading a story to the 
Kinder kids at the Stanhope  

Stanhope & District Men’s Shed Inc. 

A nnual General Meeting will be held on 
Wednesday 28

th
 September 2016 at 7pm at 

the shed in Tivey Grove Stanhope.   
 
Please come along and see what has been          
happening at the shed.  All welcome. Supper after 
meeting. 
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Blake Rosenberg 
Photographer / Photojournalist  

Freelance 
http://sites.google.com/site/rosenbergs 

photography 
 

Playground almost complete 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There has been plenty of activity at the playground 
at the Recreation Reserve recently with the laying of 
the concrete around the entire playground. 
 
With very generous donations from Kyabram Club, 
Boral Kyabram, Mawsons Lake Cooper Quarry, 
David Coyle Transport, WDS Building Services plus 
the concreting expertise of Rhett Cooke,             
Chris Marland and Sebastian Larin along with an 
army of local volunteers the whole area is looking 
great, and it is a credit to all  involved with the      
project being the result of Stanhope becoming the 
Legendairy Capital of Australia.  Shortly the plaques 
with the names of all the donors will be laid. 

Centenary of WW1 and  
Soldier Settlement  

Girgarre. 
VALE Sydney, 2500 

Enlisted Richmond Victoria on 21/8/1914 and     
departed just 2 months later for Egypt with the 
10th Australian Army Supply Company.  Served 
in Egypt, Gallipoli and France.  At the  conclusion 
of the war married wife Annie in   London, and in 
1919 arrived at Stanhope North (Girgarre) after 
being allocated a Soldier Settlement block. 
 
Like most of his neighbours Syd struggled to meet 
his commitments and in 1928 obtained             
permission from the Commission to transfer to a 
block in the Mallee. Being unsuccessful in         
securing a satisfactory block they soon returned 
to Girgarre however, and were then granted a 
portion of the property Allotment 77a previously 
held by Bill Dickman on Curr Road, where he     
established a poultry farm. Annie passed away at 
Girgarre in 1939.  Syd was much respected in the 
Girgarre community and involved in a  number of 
district  organisations. 
 
In WW2 Syd enlisted at Tatura on 12/6/1940,   
serving with the 17th Garrison Battalion at the     
internment camps at Tatura.  He died of a heart 
attack on 12/8/1943 at No. 1 camp. 
 
This summary is one of the many Girgarre        
Soldier Settler stories along with family             
contributions and Girgarre history that will be in 
the forthcoming book titled “Girgarre” to be 
launched on 12th November 2016 and  available 
for purchase for $30. Enquiries and early orders 
to girgarrehistory@gmail.com, Jenny Wadelton 
5852 2301 or Athol McDonald 5854 6211. 

ST MATTHEWS  OPPORTUNITY 

SHOP $5.00 A BAG SALE  

ON CLOTHING ONLY  

IS ON NOW  

Stanhope  Tennis Club 
 
The AGM was held last month and 
the following people were elected to 
the executive positions:    
 
Fleur Nurse President 
Tara Hall Vice-President 
Helen Lavery Secretary 
Stephen Browne Treasurer 
 
We would like people to register their interest in   
playing tennis before the end of September as      
senior and junior teams will need to be submitted 
before commencement in mid October. 
 
We will be holding Junior Registration at the courts 
on Friday 16th September from 2.30pm for all        
existing and new junior players. For further           
information regarding senior and junior tennis, 
please contact Fleur on 0432 379509, or Stephen 
on 04873 98982. 
 
We also have a presence on       Facebook, so 
please like us to check out our regular updates. 
 

Interested in playing tennis  
this summer? 

Stanhope Tennis Club                                   
is looking for junior or senior players wanting to play 

with the season running from mid October 2016 to 
March 2017. 

For more information, please contact                         
Fleur Nurse on 0432 379509 or                                

Stephen Browne on 0487 398982. 
 

mailto:girgarrehistory@gmail.com
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Friends of the Hostel - 
Waranga House Rushworth 

The Friends welcomed two new office bearers 
at the recent Annual Meeting where Dr Mary Jo 
Fortuna OAM, was guest speaker.  
 
Vicki Schade accepted the nomination of         
president, while Sue Sheers is the new secretary. 
Thelma Wootton Jones retained her position as 
treasurer. 
 
Retiring President Shirley Jacobson and Secretary 
Floss Holschier are grateful for all the support they 
received over their many years of service to the 
Hostel. 
 
This will be a new era for the committee and the 
community is urged to support the Friends in their 
provision of comforts and necessities for the thirty 
two residents of the Hostel. 
 
The current project being undertaken is the      
provision of new, age – appropriate, Lounge Room 
Furniture. Residents and others are already       
collecting silver coins towards this effort. 
 
The Friends meet on the third Monday of each 
month at 1.30 pm. and new members are most 
welcome. 
 
Incidentally the Hostel will celebrate its twentieth 
birthday in January 2017 - an ongoing success 
story and a date to remember. 

Girgarre & Stanhope  
Landcare 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Wednesday 24th August the Girgarre and    
Stanhope Landcare held their AGM after 10 years 
in recession  
 
After much discussion the committee from 10 
years ago was re-elected President Anne Bell 
S e c r e t a r y  C r a i g  T u h a n  T r e a s u r e r                        
Eleanor Cockroft. 
 
The main aim of this group is to help with the rail 
trail and walking tracks and also tree planting      
projects.  If you are interested in becoming         
involved please contact Eleanor on 04736 39135. 
 
 

The Legendairy Capital  
The “Legendairy Capital Cup” was a super day 

of football and netball. 
 
A great footy and netball 
day was had by all     
recently when Stanhope 
played host to close 
neighbours       Girgarre 
with the senior sides 
fighting it out for the 
honour of holding the 
“Legendairy Capital 
Cup” for 2016, in a 
tightly contested game 
of footy played in very 
heavy and muddy     
conditions. 
 
It was Stanhope that 
managed to kick the last 
goal of the game just 
before the final siren to snatch a 2 point win 9-7-61 
to 8-11-59. Alec Young was awarded the 
“Legendairy Medal” by the  umpires as best player 
on the ground. 
 
At half time of the senior game, the Auskick kids had 
a game and were cheered on by a very  supportive 
crowd.  After the senior game the SGR under 10’s 
enjoyed a game of footy against Mooroopna with 
both sides showing great potential.  
 
Kevin Sheedy was a very popular spectator on the 
day as he mingled amongst the crowd and happily 
lined up for  photos with many of his fans.  It was 
also great to see many local farmers attend the day 
and they were treated to plenty of refreshments in 
the large marquee and also the footy rooms 
throughout the day. 
 
The footy day was organised by Stanhope Football 
Netball Club Andrew Hipwell and Brent Sloan       
together with   Stanhope Health and Stanhope &  
District Development Committee who obtained   
funding through the “Look over the Farm Gate”   
program and the Shire of Campaspe.  Thanks to 
local businesses and funding organisations for the 
many giveaways provided.  It was a great day. 
 
It was great to see so many local farmers attend the 
day and enjoy the luncheon, refreshments and 
many giveaways provided by local businesses and  
funding organisations.  
 
Thank you to everyone involved. 

The Beautification of  
Stanhope Hub 

 
One of the new modern bins installed in 
Stanhope as part of the   beautification of 
the Stanhope hub. The photo also shows 
the cleared laneway beside J’s Cafe. The 
large planter boxes in the laneway on 
both sides of Birdwood Avenue have 
been removed and a low wall and paving 
will replace them. 
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Letter to the Editor 
In the past 18 months there have been too many cases of 
Victorian farmers battling red tape and planning laws 
threatening to unfairly drive them off their property and 
out of business.  
 
Victoria’s agricultural industries are a major source of 
economic growth for our state, but Labor is   dragging its 
feet on promised right to farm reforms, leaving our 
farmers with no certainty to plan for their future.  
 
At the last sitting of parliament, Agriculture Minister 
Jaala Pulford could not explain a nine-month delay to 
these reforms.  
 
Ms Pulford claimed the Government was committed to 
‘working through the issue quickly’, but 37                  
recommendations handed to the Andrews Labor        
Government several months ago by the  Investigating 
Animal Industries Advisory Committee remain secret.  
 
It is not good enough that this Melbourne-centric       
Labor Government has left farmers in the lurch.  
 
Daniel Andrews, Jaala Pulford and Labor must deliver 
on their promise to Victorian farmers, who are important 
contributors to Victoria’s economy.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
Peter Walsh Leader of The Nationals Shadow Minister for      
Agriculture and Water  

John & Margaret West – 65
th

 
Wedding Anniversary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
John and Margaret West of Brudenell Street Stanhope 
and former long term residents of Girgarre will be    
celebrating their 65th wedding anniversary on       
Thursday 8th September. 
 
Family and friends gathered recently for an evening 
meal at the Stanhope Hotel and the following Sunday 
a crowd of family and friends once again came         
together to celebrate this happy occasion.               
Congratulations on a wonderful achievement. 

Congratulations   
 

 

 

 

Alasdair & Suzy Campbell 
On the birth of their   

daughter 
Eden Moira Campbell  

on the 27th July 2016 
Weighing 7lbs 6.5oz.     

49cm in length. 
 

Eden is the first        
Granddaughter for  
Ian & Moira (dec)       

Campbell of  Stanhope 

And niece for  

Fiona & Donald 
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Stanhope Rainfall 
Another good month for  
farmers. 
 

Stanhope recorded 56.6 mls for August, making it    
another month with slightly above average rainfall. 
 
The average for August is 50 mls. The  wettest year 
was in 1958 when Stanhope recorded 136 mls and the 
driest was in 2002 when only 5.6 mls fell. 

Walking Group 
It’s so easy to become a member — 
just call into Stanhope Health or 
ring on 5857 0451 to receive a    
registration form. Your walking    
calendar will be posted to you.    
Simply fill it out & drop it into    
Stanhope Health at the end of each 
month. 
 
O n g o i n g  r e w a r d s  f o r  p a r t i c i p a t i o n 
to encourage you to walk regularly, Heart Foundation 
Walking includes a Walker  Recognition Scheme.  At 
certain walking  milestones, you will be rewarded with           
certificates and achievement prizes! 

Healthy Living 
Australia is currently facing a chronic disease crisis: almost 
half of the national population has a chronic disease, and 
almost 40% of over 45 year olds have two or more. 
 
Many of these diseases such as type 2 diabetes,  certain 
cancers, obesity and cardio-vascular disease can be avoided 
by adopting a healthier lifestyle and making positive health 
changes.   Education, via workplace wellbeing programs, is 
now recognised as a key  strategy in improving health and 
preventing chronic disease. 
 
 Nearly 70% of Australian adults are either          

sedentary or have low levels of physical  activity. 
 According to Cancer Council Australia, up to one 

third of all cancers could be linked to a poor diet, 
inactivity and an unhealthy body weight. 

Talk 

WOMEN’S  

EXERCISE 

GROUP 

 
Tuesday 20 September 2016 
at Stanhope Senior Citizen’s Clubrooms 

 
 

 

10am-11am:  
Exercises  
11am-12noon:  
Advanced Care  
Planning  
with Loretta Lilford 
12noon:  Light Lunch provided 

   

ALL  WELCOME 
EITHER SESSION 

“Crack the Ice Code” 
The biggest dilemma when discovering that someone is 
using ICE is not knowing where to turn either get support 
for them or yourself. 
 
 Not knowing can leave you feeling helpless and guilty 
about not knowing where to turn to.  There are a number 
of different places that you can call to get help and support.  
Government organizations offer free counselling, there is a 
small cost to attend most Detox and Rehabilitation centers. 
 
If the user is asking for help or you need support for      
yourself call the following numbers: 
 
ACSO 1300 022 760  will organize an assessment and      
referral into treatment for users 
Direct line 1800 888 236 (24hr helpline) will offer over the 
phone counselling and refer into treatment for both family 
members and users 
Family drug help 1300 660 068 for immediate and        
ongoing support 
Echuca Regional Health 54 855 864  for  counselling and 
referral 
Remember if at any time you are feeling unsafe please 
call 000 
 
There was some interested from the forum about setting up 
a support group for families who have been experiencing an 
effect of the ICE problem. 
 
Please call Jenni 04477 734 775 if you are interested in    
starting a support group. 
 

Jenni also offers private counselling. 

Let’s talk about ICE Kyabram 
After two successful ICE forums held in the two            
communities of Tongala and Stanhope, Kyabram      
District Health Service (KDHS) has continued its     
commitment in raising the awareness of ICE. 
 
Many families who attended the ICE forum in either       
Stanhope or Tongala reported that they learnt more 
about the rehabilitation pathway and how to deal with a 
family member or someone they know who is an ICE 
user.  With such positive feedback Kyabram will now 
have an opportunity to learn more about this drug. 
 
KDHS health Promotion Coordinator, Danae Rush said 
“We felt it was important for Kyabram to have an              
opportunity to lean more about ICE”.  She continued to 
say “The forums will also inform the community about 
what ICE is, how it affects individuals and their families, 
discuss legal aspects and hear from an individual who 
has recovered from ICE”. 
 
“The forum is recommended for secondary student age 
and onwards”.  There will be professionals on the night 
to  discuss any concerns people may have” Danae said. 
 
Community members interested in learning more about 
ICE and the services available to support addicts and 
their families should come along to the forum.  The     
forum will be held on Tuesday 6th of September at the 
Kyabram Football club (Wilf Cox rooms) from 7.30pm-
9.00pm.  “There is no need to register for the forum, 
just come along” Danae Rush said. 
 
For further information about the event please contact 
Danae Rush on 5857 0200. 
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Shine Church  
September  
4th meeting @ Stanhope Hall 10am 
11th meeting @ Stanhope Hall 10am 
18th meeting @ Stanhope Hall 10am 
25th meeting at Stanhope Hall 10am 
Everyone is most welcome to come and enjoy  
 
Youth group - high school age 
Every Friday night of term 

STANHOPE KINDERGARTEN 

ENROLMENTS ARE NOW OPEN!! 
Do you have a child needing  
KINDERGARTEN in 2017? 

4-5 year olds kindergarten program  
 3-4 year olds pre-kinder program 

Application Forms are available from the  
Stanhope Kindergarten 

(Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays). 
For further details please contact the 

 kindergarten on 5857 2297 

MONSTER GARAGE SALE  

BBQ ROSTER 

September Lions Club. 

Centenary Celebrations  
1916-2016  Weekend of  

14th, 15th & 16th October 2016  
 
Friday 14th 
All day events with current students at school.  All  
welcome! 
 
Saturday 15th 
School open all day. Bring a picnic lunch or  purchase 
some food from one of our market stalls. 
 
Memorabilia on display and photos to be taken of all 
past students, in decades. 
 
EVENING dinner to be held at the Stanhope Memorial 
Hall. Pre-dinner nibblies and 2 course meal $35.00 
per head, 6pm. BYO Drinks (alcohol permitted).  
 
Limited tickets are available so first in best dressed. 
To book and pay for tickets online go to: 
https://www.outix.net/tickets/event/28602 
 
Anyone unable to attend the dinner is more than     
welcome to come along from 8.30pm onwards until 
finish. 
 
Sunday 16th 
No official plans but the hall will be opened again from 
9.30am onwards to catch up with those you missed 
the previous day.  Coffee and tea available.  
 

STANHOPE CAFÉ 

TAKEAWAY 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK,  

EXCEPT XMAS DAY. 
ROAST LUNCHES ON SUNDAY 

FULL RANGE OF TAKEAWAY OR EAT IN 
MEALS 

COFFEE *  SLICES  * MILKSHAKES 
BREAD ORDERS WELCOME 

FRESH  FROM TONGALA BAKERY 
JENNA WILL ALWAYS  

WELCOME YOU  
NEW PHONE NO: 03 5857 2917 

Stanhope Men’s Shed 
Stanhope Men’s Shed recently hosted 
the Planned Activity Group from      
Kyabram Health to a lunch. 
 
There was a lovely afternoon of food, 
chat and music courtesy of Marie 
O’Brien, and the Men’s Shed group of 
Des Crichton and Steve Gray.   
 
A sizeable crowd attended and are 
looking forward to the next music 
event to be held at the shed. 
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RURAL FENCING 
Munro autodriver with sideshift 

Post ramming 
Fence building and repairs 

Hay cartage—Small and large bales 
26ft tray truck and front end loader 

Luke Diment:   0427585449 
Kyabram and surrounding areas 

  

Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

 

STANHOPE HOTEL-MOTEL 
… New Cook … 

Open Tuesday 4.00pm—late 
Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat. & Sun 3.00pm—late 

Meals available 
Wednesday Parmi night 

Friday & Saturdays nights 
6.00pm-9.00pm 

Any other time by booking 
HAPPY HOUR 

Friday 4.00pm-5.00pm 
FREE POOL SUNDAYS 

4.00pm-6.00pm with HAPPY HOUR 4.30pm-5.30pm 
We also cater for functions 

Ph:  5857 2293 

HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 

8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 
SPRAY TANNING NOW  

   AVAILABLE 
Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 

Perming   ~   Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

Make-up now available   
 Hairstyling for Weddings,  

Debs & Graduations 
Gift Vouchers available all year round 

Phone:  Melinda and Nicole — 5857 2264 

Warm up your pet for the cold nights ahead, with a lambs 
wool lined coat or hand knitted jacket to look cosy in.  Many 
colours to chose from.  Always in stock are all the goodies  

needed to keep your friend looking good.    
Shampoos, Conditioners,  

Combs and Brushes.   
Come in or call Glennis on 5857 2915 
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COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

 A great service for readers. 
For people who  are unable to    

 access the Stanhope  Library, Books on Wheels 
is a  great free service. 

 
A volunteer will deliver books of your choice or will  
select books for you.  This free service is provided 
by the Stanhope Business Centre and the Shire of      

Campaspe.  For inquiries phone the Business    
Centre on 5857 2866 between 11.00am and 

3.00pm Monday to Friday. 

YOUR COMMUNITY BANK 

Rob Armstrong 
 

Ducted heating and Evaporative 
Airconditioning, Solar hot water, 

Sewerage, Hot & cold water 
Natural & L.P Gas 
Roofing & spouting 

Reg. No 24405 

Mobile:  0428 579 938 
Phone:  (03) 58572 295 

Stanhope 

Post Office 

34 Birdwood Ave.,  
Stanhope 

Stephen and Meaghan 
Browne  look forward to 

serving you! 
Opening Hours 

Monday—Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 

Phone:  5857 2201 

JONES BROTHERS' TREE SERVICE 
Tree Pruning OR Removal 

Mulch for Sale 

60 Foot Tower and  

Chipper Hire 

FREE QUOTES 

TREES:    

 JIM  0438  561 788 

STUMP REMOVAL:    

JOHN  0419 722  643 
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J'S OF STANHOPE 

Open For Breakfast Every Morning 
Home-Made Cakes, Slices & Biscuits 

                  Home-Made Pies                          Light Lunches 
                              Coffee                                            Chai Tea 
                              Milk Shakes                                  Thick Shakes 
                              Slushies                                       Soft Serve Ice-Cream 

Monday To Friday 8.30AM-5PM 
Saturday 8AM-2PM    Sunday 8AM-4PM 

13-17 BIRDWOOD AVE STANHOPE   PH 03 58572599 

 
 

Girgarre Farmers, 
Produce and Craft  
Market:   5858 2270 
every 2nd Sunday  
of the month from  

8.30am — 12.00noon 

YOUR LOCAL  LIBRARY IS   

LOCATED AT THE  

STANHOPE   

BUSINESS CENTRE 
Business Centre Hours  

Monday — Friday   
11.00am — 3.00pm 
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BENDIGO COMMUNITY BANK—10 YEARS SERVICE IN STANHOPE 

 

S & H  PEARSON’S  

MOBILE  

BUTCHERING  

SERVICE 

 

CALL STEVE 

Phone:   5857 2905 

Mobile:  04124 70059 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS:  TUES—THURS 
TEL:  5857 2760 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 

STANHOPE  TRADITIONAL  
BUTCHERS 

19 Birdwood Avenue,  
Stanhope 

~ Open Tuesday to Friday ~ 
Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

~ Saturday ~ 
8.30am to 12.00noon   
Phone:   5857 2881 

 

 

 

22 Birdwood Ave                     Cnr Union & Bradley St 

Stanhope. Vic 3623                 Kyabram. Vic 3620 

Tel: (03)  5857 2606                Tel:   (03) 5852 2466 

Fax: (03) 5757 2438                 Fax: (03) 5852 3234 

BUILDING & PLUMBING 

SUPPLIES 

KELLY CHEONG 

WW & JA CHEONG P/L 

ELECTRICAL  

CONTRACTORS 

STANHOPE 
 

Phone/Fax:    03  58572 353 

Mobile:          0427  507  874 

REG NO:  6383 

 

Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

More Than Skin Deep 

Remedial & Relaxation Massage  

at Stanhope Community Health Centre 

 

$60 for one hour or $35 for half hour 

 

Call Pauline Keegan for appointments  

On 0414 495 311 

Anne will be at the Stanhope Monster Garage 

Sale on the  

second Sunday 

of each month or 

For orders contact Anne 03 58242377  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rawleighs.info%2Fsites%2Frawleighs.info%2Ffiles%2Fzeropoint_logo.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rawleighs.info%2Fdistributors&docid=rzhdIgfnhENwvM&tbnid=hW_iEpvbRNK5dM%3A&w=785&h=147&bih=591&biw=14

